Bradworthy CP School
Tuesday 26th June 2007

Dear Parents,

Classes from September 2007

I’m sure you will have realised that our school roll has grown quite a lot over the last year and we now have 140 children at our school. This is the highest roll that the school has had in my time as Headteacher of Bradworthy.
Over the last 10 years we have always done our very best to keep class sizes as low as we possibly can and if we are going to achieve this from September 2007 onwards we are going to have to reorganise some of the class groups.

The governor’s policy is very clear and we will be carrying out this reorganisation according to the children’s age.

I would like to make it completely clear that all of our classes have children of different ages and abilities in already. The teachers and our support staff already work very hard to teach the children according to their needs and abilities so that they can develop in the best possible way.

It is not the case that because children are in an older class that they are necessarily doing harder work, or are working at a higher level than children in a lower age group. As I have already said the children are taught according to their needs and abilities regardless of the class that they have been placed in.

From September 2007 the children will be organised as follows:

Class 5 (Richard Stephenson)
Children born before the end of May 1998.
Class 4 (Becki Daniel)

Children born after the end of May 1998 and before the beginning of




 September 1999.
Class 3 (Angela Davies)
Children born after the beginning of September 1999 and before the beginning of January 2001.
(this will mean a mix of current Year 2 children and older Year 1    children as they currently are in Class 2) 

Class 2 (Mike Furber)
Children born after the beginning of January 2001 and before the end of February 2002. 
Class 1 (Anna Hare)

Children born after the end of February 2002
Hopefully all of the above is clear, however if there is any uncertainty please feel free to get in touch with either myself or your child’s /children’s class teacher.

If you have any concerns please don’t hesitate to get in touch with me. I will be more than happy to discuss any issues that there might be.
PTA

Last week’s PTA meeting was very productive and I would like to thank everyone who found the time to come along and support the school and our children.

The PTA does a tremendous amount of fundraising work for the school and I am delighted to be able to inform you that they have decided to give the school over £3000. Much of this money was raised at the Cabaret Evening which took place before Christmas.
Just over £1000 will be spent on a Sound System for the hall which will be used in assembly, when we teach music and dance and when we put on plays. It is also portable enough for us to take outside and use at events like Sports Day and the Leaver’s BBQ.
Over £2000 will be spent on a fourth interactive white board which will be installed in Class 5 over the next couple of weeks. This equipment is used to enhance our teaching and the three that the school had installed over the half term break are already proving to be very successful and effective teaching and learning tools.

The school has only been able to afford three boards this year so we are really grateful to the PTA for their help in providing a fourth a year ahead of schedule. 

The bulk of last week’s meeting was concerned with organising the Leaver’s BBQ which will take place at the end of July. I’m happy to be able to inform you that, thanks to our committee’s hard work, arrangements are well under way. If the event is to be its usual enjoyable success we will need some support on the night.
Ideally we would like to ask you to offer an hours support to run a stall or event. 

If you are able to help on the evening please return the form at the bottom of this letter and we will get in touch. 
Alternatively you can volunteer your support by putting your name on the form which will be displayed on the notice board just inside the main entrance shortly.

The next meeting will be the AGM and it will take place on Monday 17th September.

Please make a note of this date and do your best to attend.

Non Uniform Day
We will be holding a non uniform day on Friday 6th July.
We will be asking each child to pay £1 to wear whatever they wish.

We are intending to use this money to buy raffle prizes for the Leaver’s BBQ. This will enable us to buy bigger prizes and hopefully raise a lot more money through the draw, and also avoid having to ask parents for donations.
Sports News

Our cricket team took place in the Devon Cricket Finals last Friday and although we weren’t successful in terms of winning the competition we had a great day out and it does have to be remembered that it is a tremendous achievement for a school of our size to have qualified in the first place.
The following children took part and were a great credit to themselves and the school. I would like to congratulate them all:

Jade Gifford, Becky Andrew, Thomas Vallance, Fraser Martyn, Connor Morris, Elliot Lewis, James Ferrier, Matthew Carter and Jack Sutton.

We lost two matches quite narrowly and a third by a very big margin. We were on the point of winning our fourth match when the competition had to be abandoned because of torrential rain.
This means there was no overall winner on the day, although the winner obviously wasn’t going to be us!!!

As I’ve already said the children did really well and to finish in the top eight schools in Devon is a great achievement. 
Parent Evenings

We will be holding parent - teacher meetings on Tuesday 10th and Wednesday 11th July after school.

If you would like to come and talk about your child’s / children’s progress with their teacher then we would be delighted to see you.

If you would like an appointment please tick your preferred time slot on the table below and return it tomorrow morning. If you can’t make either of these dates and would still like an appointment please speak to the teacher (s) concerned and I am sure they will be able to accommodate you.

You will have your child’s / children’s end of year reports prior to these meetings.

We look forward to seeing you.

Sponsored Walk

If any of you have yet to bring in sponsorship money please try to do so as soon as you possibly can.
The event is a great fundraiser for the school. Up to now we have raised £526 which is less than half of last year’s total, so I would imagine that there is a fair bit of money still to come!
Thank you for your help

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Bradworthy CP School
Summer 2007

Your Name:

Leaver’s BBQ

I would be delighted to offer an hour of my time to support the Leaver’s BBQ on Monday 23rd July.

I’m afraid that I am unable to help with the BBQ.

(please tick the option which applies)
Parent Evening Reply, Summer 2007.

Child’s / Children’s Name (s) :

I would like the following appointment (s) :

Tuesday 10th July:

	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm - 6.00pm

	
	


Wednesday 11th July:

	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm - 6.00pm
	6.0pm - 7.00pm
	7.00pm -8.00pm

	
	
	
	


( please tick your preferred time slot and we will do our best to accommodate you )

